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November 2017 

In October, the preschool students 
studied the changes that fall brings 
to the world around us; the variety 
of colors and the falling leaves, chil-
lier temperatures and warmer cloth-
ing. We also celebrated the Fall 
season and Halloween with pump-
kin, scarecrow, cat, bat and spider 
activities and crafts. Each day, we 

focus on our letter of the week, shape 
and number ID, and counting. The stu-
dents also work on writing and tracing 
their names, and practicing their man-
ners and cooperative play in centers. In 
November, we will learn about workers 
in our community and how they help us, 
plus we will focus on families and 
Thanksgiving. We continue to go outside 
for recess, so please ensure your child 

has appropriate outdoor wear as 
the weather gets colder.  

Preschool 

Principally Speaking……. 
Dear Pelham Elementary School 

Community, 

We are nearly through our first 

Trimester here at PES and grades 

will be closing on November 29.  

Everyone has settled into the rou-

tines for the 2017-2018 school 

year here at Pelham Elementary.  

Our first trimester of instruction, 

assessment, and data collection is 

nearly complete and this infor-

mation will be incorporated into 

our report cards to be available 

electronically the week of De-

cember 11.   Parent-Teacher Con-

ferences were held October 16-19 

and we hope you took the time to 

meet with your child’s teacher.  

We encourage you to meet and 

communicate regularly as this pro-

vides valuable insight regarding 

your child’s yearly progress. 

 It was very exciting to end Octo-

ber with a Halloween Celebration.  

Classroom parties were held on 

Tuesday, October 31.  Also, rep-

resentatives from the Pelham Po-

lice Department were visiting clas-

ses to discuss Halloween safety 

tips in preparation for Trick or 

Treat on Tuesday evening.  They 

handed out small treats and pro-

vided safety tips to help ensure all 

have a great time. 

and donations will be accepted 

through November 17.  Thank You 

for your help. 

Just to remind you that Friday, No-

vember 10 there is no school in 

recognition of Veteran’s Day and 

Wednesday, November 22 is also 

a Teacher Workshop Day so there 

is no school for students.  This co-

incides with our Thanksgiving 

Break November 23 and 24. 
 I would like to take this opportuni-

ty to say thank you for a great be-

ginning to this school year and to 

wish you all a safe and very Happy 

Thanksgiving. 

 Thomas Adamakos 

With all the candy that students 

gathered during Trick or Treat, don’t 

forget to donate some of that extra 

candy for the troops.  Once again, 

The Pelham Elementary Wellness 

Committee is asking students to do-

nate some of their extra candy to our 

Treats for Troops collection.    

Candy will be collected Wednesday, 

November 1st through Wednesday, 

November 8th.  It will be weighed 

and the winning wing announced.  

Preschool will add their candy to the 

west wing box and kindergarten will 

add their candy to the east wing box.  

Notices will be sent home.  Thanks 

for all your help with this.  These 

treats will then be packaged up and 

sent to troops deployed overseas.  

Last year, PES collected over 

13,000 pieces of candy equaling ap-

proximately 345lbs.  Every year, 

trick or treaters typically gather 

more candy than they can or should 

eat, so please donate during this 

time and let’s see if we can beat our 

numbers from last year. 

WINTER COAT DRIVE (Please 

see brochure) -Pelham High School 

Junior Meghan Montminy is once 

again seeking gently worn or used 

coats to help provide those without 

this coming Winter.  There is a Col-

lection Box at Pelham Elementary 



Kindergarten 

 

much they are reading at home! 
    Math explorations include 
identifying, counting and writing 
teen numbers. Students have 
participated in Read the Room 
activities and various iPad 
games to practice math 
skills.  Students are amazing 
staff as they quickly “read” ten 
frames and show numbers on 
the Rekenrek. 
    Kindergarten students were 

delighted to have Mrs.Bielik 

(school social worker) join us to 

read  a story about being thank-

ful. Students will follow up this 

story with creating a leaf for a 

“Thankful tree.”   All students will 

add a leaf depicting what they are 

thankful for.  We look forward to 

another guest reader, Miss Betsy, 

from the public library.  She will 

read to our kindergarten students 

each month. We love stories! 

It was wonderful to see everyone 

at conferences.  It’s hard to believe 

we are already past the half-way 

point of first trimester!  October has 

come to a close, but it was an ex-

citing month in second grade!  We 

finished talking about the states of 

matter, and students were able to 

do some hands on experiments 

and really explore this topic. 

 Throughout November, we 

will continue to work on developing 

nonfiction reading skills.  We will talk 

about the main idea, finding im-

portant details, and checking back in 

the text when answering a question.  

In math, we will be learning about 

place value.  This means we will be 

finding the one’s, ten’s, and even 

hundred’s place of a number.  We 

will be ordering numbers, comparing 

numbers, and telling the difference 

between even and odd numbers.  

These skills will help us to be ready 

for addition with regrouping!  Clas-

ses will be shifting towards social 

studies as we dive into the world of 

maps and globes.  

  This Thanksgiving season, 

second graders are grateful for your 

support at home! 

Grade 2 

Grade 1 

ber 29.  You will be receiv-

ing access to your child’s 

report card this year 

online. Also, we want to re-

mind you that the children 

go out to recess every day 

and they need to have a 

coat, gloves, and hat for 

those cold days that will 

surely be heading our way. 

Please continue to spend 

 

time each night with your 

child reading to and/or with 

them and books should now 

be recorded on your child’s 

Speed to Read form.  Also, 

continue to 

practice addi-

We have been very busy in 

first grade!  This month we 

will be studying The First 

Thanksgiving, Light and 

Sounds Waves, and continu-

ing along in our phonics and 

math programs.  November 

is a short, but busy month in 

school.  Believe it or not, 

the first trimester will 

come to a close on Novem-

Kindergarten students are excit-
ed to celebrate the upcoming 
festivities for Halloween. Cos-
tumes, candy and pumpkins are 
a general point of conversation! 
Our literacy activities continue to 
focus on rhyming, letter identifi-
cation and identifying story char-
acters and setting.  Students 
have been given access to RAZ 
kids website for school and 
home use.  This is a wonderful 
resource for students to gain 
reading skills. It is wonderful to 
hear students reporting out how 



Grade 3 
The third graders will be 

working hard during the month 

of November. We completed our 

unit of study on Map skills, and 

will apply this knowledge to our 

study of Native Americans. The 

focus of this unit is how Native 

Americans used their natural 

resources to help them survive. 

Students 

will explore the different regions 

and learn about the ways in 

which the climate and geogra-

phy influenced their lifestyles.  

Students are reading many Na-

tive American legends and are 

developing an understanding of 

how important these legends 

were to the Natives. On No-

vember 21st, students will see a 

presentation featuring Native 

American artifacts and birds of 

prey.   In reading, we have com-

pleted our first unit and will start 

Unit 2. All the stories focus on 

what it takes to solve a problem. 

In closing, the third grade team 

would like to thank parents for 

their continued support and en-

joyed meeting with them at the 

recent conferences.  Grade 4  
Fall is finally here!   Leaves are 
exchanging green coats for new 
ones in vibrant shades of red, yel-
low and orange, a frosty chill is in 
the air, and PES Fourth Grade 
students are busy at work inside 
their classrooms. PES fourth 
graders are embarking on a jour-
ney into the past to learn all about 
life in Colonial New Hampshire. 
Students are exploring what it 
was like to be a colonial kid by 
researching the various trades, 
toys, tools, and activities that 
were popular during Colonial 
America.  They are excited to 
travel on their first field trip to 
Strawbery Banke where they 

will   experi-

 

ence some hands on learning 
about New Hampshire history. 
Students enjoyed dressing up as 
their career choice of the future 
on College and Career Ready 
Day.  It was fun to share our fu-
ture goals and learn a little more 
about what it takes to work at a 
specific job.   
In Math, students are continuing 
to work hard at committing those 
math facts to memory.  We’re re-
viewing how to add and subtract 
large numbers and yes, we do 
have to regroup numbers some-
times.  Did you know that estimat-
ing is a helpful tool that we can 

Grade 5 
Things have not been slowing down! 

All students continued developing 

their skills in comprehension, accura-

cy, fluency, and extending vocabu-

lary in Reading. Adding and subtract-

ing decimals, was the Math topics in 

most classrooms; while in Mrs. Rob-

erson’s and Mrs. Struth’s classrooms 

students were working on multiplying 

whole numbers, AND in Mr. Harris’s 

and Mrs. Maguire’s room students 

were working on adding and sub-

tracting fractions and place value. All 

students continued working on physi-

cal science topics in Science. In So-

cial Studies, classes continued their 

study of the regions of the United 

States. At our Lead to Succeed 

meetings, students continued being 

introduced to the 7 Habits of Happy 

Kids and guest leaders from our 

school community. Data direction 

discussions included recognizing 

our students achieving top growth in 

Reading and Math for the months of 

September and October. Our first 

classroom Karaoke champion was 

crowned, check out the YouTube 

link on Twitter for all the videos! We 

also began our Kindness Kounts 

activities including Treats for 

Troops, cards for Troops, and Win-

ter Coat Drive. 

We all enjoyed celebrating Hallow-

een on Tuesday, October 31
st
. What 

great costumes across the grade 

level! 

Looking ahead to November, it is 

hard to believe that we the first tri-

mester will be coming to an end at 

the end of the month! All students 

will continue developing their skills 

in comprehension, accuracy, fluen-

cy, and extending vocabulary in Read-

ing. Division of whole numbers will be 

the common topic in Math. All students 

will continue working on matter and 

energy in ecosystems in Science. In 

Social Studies, students will conclude 

their studies on the regions of the Unit-

ed States. There will be no school on 

Friday, November 10
th
 to honor our 

nation’s veterans, and again on 

Wednesday, November 22
nd 

to pre-

pare to celebrate with our families all 

we are thankful for. Hopefully Mother 

Nature will cooperate and not afford us 

any more days off! As we begin to cel-

ebrate the spirit of the season, be on 

the lookout for Grade 5’s way of shar-

ing the spirit of the season with those 

less fortunate…..  

use to check if our answers are rea-
sonable or not?   It was wonderful to 
meet all of our fourth grade families 
at parent-teacher conference 
time.  We hope that you were able to 
get a glimpse into your child’s day to 
day progress in their class-
room.  Remember to always contact 
your child’s teacher with any ques-
tions or concerns.  Thank you for all 
of your support at home and have a 
happy fall! 

 



A NOTE FROM THE NURSE: 

Flu Season is coming!  Please get your flu vaccine.  ALL Convenient MD lo-

cations offer FREE FLU VACCINES for all ages!   

Windham NH location is located at:  

125 Indian Rock Road, Windham, NH 03087Open 8am - 8pm, 7 days a 

week  No Appointment Needed!   

They also offer School and Sports Physicals for only $20 

As always please send updated physicals and immunization records to the 

nurse’s office. 



November 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
3:15 Gr. 3 Soccer  

3:20 Drama Club & 
Math Club           

6:30 School Board 
Mtg 

2 

3:30 Gr. 3-5 

Learning Club 

3 

Money Club 9 am 

4 

5 6 

3:20 Walking Club 

7 

Picture Retakes 

3:30 Gr. K-2 
Learning Club 

8 9 

3:30 Gr. 3-5 

Learning Club 

10 

Veteran’s Day 

No School 

11 

12 13 

3:20 Walking Club 

14 

3:30 Gr. K-2 
Learning Club 

6 pm PTA Meeting 

15 

School Store 

6:30 School Board 

Mtg. 

16 

3:30 Drama Club 

3:30 Gr. 3-5 

Learning Club 

17 

Money Club 9 am 

18 

19 20 

3:20 Walking Club 

21 

3:30 Gr. K-2 
Learning Club 

22 

TW/Thanksgiving 

Break 

No School 

23 

Thanksgiving 

Break 

No School 

24 

Thanksgiving 

Break 

No School 

25 

26 27 

3:20 Walking Club 

28 

3:30 Gr. K-2 
Learning Club 

29 

End of Trimester 

3:20 Drama Club 

30 

3:30 Gr. 3-5 

Learning Club 

  






















